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PLANNING COMMITTEE MEETING
Wednesday, November 19, 2008
8:30 a.m.

Merrimack Valley Workforce Investment Board

Lawrence, MA  01840

Members Present:
Michael Sweeney, Mike Lynch, Charles LoPiano
Members Absent:

Pedro Arce, Peter Matthews, Karen Sawyer, Shirley Callan,





Sal Lupoli
Staff Present:
Fred Carberry, Betty Kirk, Augustine Ambe
Guests Present:
Amy Weatherbee

1.
Approval of Minutes of 10/22/08 & 10/28/08
In the absence of committee chair Peter Matthews, Fred Carberry called the meeting to order at 8:40 a.m. and called for a motion to approve the minutes of the 10/22/08 and 10/28/08 meetings.
Motion by Mike Lynch seconded by Chick LoPiano to approve the minutes of the October 22, 2008 and October 28, 2008 meetings as submitted.  Motion passed.
2.
FY’09 WIA Out of School Youth CAI, Inc. Pre-School Prep Program
Fred Carberry explained that there was a serious issue with the CAI, Inc. Pre-School Preparation Program recruitment in spite of strong recruitment efforts by CAI, Inc. and ValleyWorks Career Center.  He said that he attended a meeting called by Nancy Tariot of CAI, Inc. with Amy, Chili and Lisa Coy.  Ms. Tariot recommended terminating the program because of recruitment and retention issues.  This recommendation was brought to the Youth Council, who voted to de-obligate the funding for this program and reassess the participants for placement.
Motion by Chick LoPiano seconded by Mike Lynch to approve the Youth Council recommendation to de-obligate funding for the CAI, Inc. Pre School Preparation Program and to reassess youth in the program for placement.  Motion passed.
Mike Sweeney asked if there would be any impact to future funding due to this action.

Fred said that the only downsize is the $10,000 spent on the program to date.  A guest from the state at the recent Youth Council meeting said that with possible funding cuts we may want to consider carrying in the money to next year.

Amy said that de-obligating the funding for this program will not change as the money will remain in training dollars.  We would come back to the Youth Council for any additional funding recommendations.  One negative is that this is the only program hosted in Haverhill.

Fred noted that we try to have a geographic spread.  Amy did note that CAI runs some ITAs and that this was the second time we tried to recruit for this program.
Betty Kirk said that Northeast Technical Institute runs some good programs in Haverhill and Amy said that we need the group education component and the WIB may want to see about getting some agencies to partner.
3.
Update on MVWIB 501(c)3 Status
Fred Carberry reported that the MVWIB 501(c)3 application has been sent to a CPA who is reviewing the application pro bono.  One of the issues is that the MVWIB is a different sort of entity with connections to the city that made the boiler plate application difficult to complete.  Fred said that some other WIB’s have completely separated from the city and are no longer municipal employees, which is something we didn’t want to do.  If all in order with our application, we will request a check from our fiscal agent and send the application in to the IRS.
Mike Sweeney said that if we need an attorney to take a look at the application, we can get someone to review it.  He said that this designation will allow us to expand the pool of funds through grants that will only fund an entity with a 501(c)3.

4.
Update on ECCLI Grant
Betty Kirk reported on that her final report on the ECCLI Grant is complete and distributed a copy.  This grant focused on recruitment and retention at seven long term care facilities in Lawrence, Methuen, Haverhill and Newburyport.  The report explains the type of questions posed during management interviews and the type of questions contained in the survey given to front-line staff.  We received ninety-six surveys back.  Betty said that the next time she would sit down with staff and explain the survey in an effort to get a larger response.
Betty said that they looked at the degree of satisfaction in particular areas based on occupation as well as age.  The average age of CNA’s was younger and RNs were older.  They also looked at turnover and burnout.  All the facilities expressed concern with turnover and retention of staff as well as losing older workers but did not have a strategy in place.
Mike Lynch talked about a recent meeting that discussed the fact that nurses getting out of school are not getting hired because they don’t have the preceptors that employers want.  He wondered if any of facilities planned to offer additional training.

Betty said that they need to look at internships and longer orientations but have not committed to any changes yet.
Fred said that we would be putting this information into a power point presentation to use at appropriate meetings to convey the information and find solutions.

Discussion followed with Chick LoPiano stating that the four year degree nurses don’t want to work the floor and that the three year nursing programs prepare nurses better.  Betty said that the Mass Board of Higher Education is looking at what is missing in nurses training and said that there are now websites targeted to older workers.
5.
Update on USDOL Regional Innovation Grant
Fred Carberry reported that USDOL awarded the region a $250,000 Regional Innovation Grant (RIG).  This grant was a joint effort between the MVWIB, the Lowell WIB, the Workforce Opportunity Council of New Hampshire, Kathy Burns of Rapid Response and others.  The grant application went in July 31st and the regional DOL office assisted in strengthening the grant.
Fred said that the Lowell WIB is the lead partner and once the funding is in place we will begin the work of putting together a shared vision for the region with a regional plan that promotes collaboration.
6.
Update on Lease Space Negotiations
Fred Carberry reported that the selection for space was Ozzy Properties Heritage Place on South Union Street, Lawrence.  The Career Center will remain in their space and the WIB will move to temporary office space for 1 ½ years until space adjacent to the Career Center is vacated.  Fred said that they are meeting with the owner on Monday to discuss the details of the lease.
Chick LoPiano asked about the Haverhill space and Fred explained that the move is complete.  It allows for good customer flow and has dedicated parking.

Amy said that the space increase is in the customer space and the large conference room.

7.
Other Business
Fred then talked about a Regional Youth Development Summit that is being sponsored by the state.  He said that there is a planning meeting on Friday which he will attend since we don’t have a Youth Workforce Program Manager in place yet.  The Merrimack Valley is the first region listed along with North Shore and Greater Lowell.  There will be further information in this going forward.

Fred also explained that we are in the process of hiring a Youth Workforce Program Manager and hope to have that person on board in the next couple of weeks.

Fred then talked about teacher externships.  He said that we have three slots available and recently got applications out to the schools.  He said that we have received five applications and members of the selection committee include Howard Allen, Arthur Chilingirian, Donna Perez, and Fred.

Fred said that a couple of years ago we were able to offer more externships through a grant from the Merrimack Valley Chamber of Commerce but current funding only allows for the three externships this year.

Amy then reported on Haverhill Paperboard stating that they requested Rapid Response set aside funds to support staff.  They are also submitting a modification to the Lucent grant to incorporate Haverhill Paperboard into that grant.  Staff have done sixty-six training packages and they have sixteen weeks to get packages in.  At a recent job fair at Haverhill Paperboard, nine staff were hired by another company and are now being laid off from their second job.

Amy also reported on how the WIB and DGA assisted in connecting LARE and Susan O’Neill of Community Day Charter School on a DOL demonstration grant for young parents.  Amy said that if we are not able to provide services we assist other agencies in collaborating on grants.
8.
Adjourn
Having no further business Mike Sweeney made a motion to adjourn the meeting seconded by Chick LoPiano.  Motion passed and the meeting adjourned.
Respectfully submitted,
Mary Kivell

Recorder
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